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Council Meeting Number 26-2023 
Addendum 

Tuesday, October 3, 2023 
 

Motions of Congratulations, Recognitions, Sympathy, Condolences and Speedy 
Recovery   

The consent of Council is requested for the addition of the following motions:  

Motion of Recognition 

1. Moved by Councillor Tozzo 

Seconded by Councillor Ridge 

That the Kingston City Council recognize October 6, 2023 as World Cerebral Palsy Day. A 
global movement that started in 2012, World Cerebral Palsy Day aims to bring together 
people living with cerebral palsy, their families, supporters and organizations in over 100 
countries. Cerebral palsy is a physical disability that affects movement and posture, often 
including related vision, hearing, communication and mobility needs. According to Statistics 
Canada, the number of people living with cerebral palsy in Canada is expected to rise from 
more than 75,000 in 2011 to more than 94,000 in 2031. The City of Kingston shows its 
support to the families living with cerebral palsy and the organizations that support them. 

Motion of Condolences 

2. Moved by Mayor Paterson 

Seconded by Deputy Mayor Stephen 

That the sincere condolences of Kingston City Council be extended to Councillor Boehme, 
his siblings Amanda and Tyson, and their families for the passing of Anita Jean Pennell on 
September 27 after a courageous 18-month battle with cancer. A loving mother, adoring 
grandmother and a steadfast sister, Anita will be greatly missed by family, friends and 
colleagues. Retired from the Regional Assessment & Resource Centre at Queen's 
University, Anita loved to research her family genealogy, read metaphysical books and 
garden. In her passing, Anita conveys great gratitude and love to her support team 
for taking her to her appointments or being there when she needed loving people the 
most. We extend our deepest sympathies to Anita's entire family and all who knew her. 
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Communications 

The consent of Council is requested for the addition of Communication Number 26-926.  

26-926 Correspondence received from Joan Bowie with respect to Site Plan Bump Up to 
Planning Committee, dated October 2, 2023.   

(Distributed to all members of Council on October 3, 2023)  

 
 


